Minutes – Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Friday August 1, 2008

1:00 pm

Adult Clubhouse


Northstar Rec Center

Directors present:

Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Directors excused absent:
Bill Ireton

Others present:

Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 by Vice President Reagor

The following homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda:

1. The tenant at unit 3041 is driving their truck off the asphalt and parking next to the unit. Mr. Miller will contact Northstar Security to have the vehicle ticketed and moved. Should the practice continue Mr. Miller will contact the owner and request voluntary cooperation. It will be expressed that the vehicle will be towed in the future. 

2. A tenant in a tower building is storing junk on their deck. Mr. Miller will contact them and ask it to be removed. 

3. Quality of the exterior window washing done in early summer was questioned. Mr. Miller will have the maintenance crew inspect the windows at unit 3078. The contractor will be contacted to return if it is determined that the unit was skipped. 

4. The crawl space at 3078 is damp. Mr. Miller will have the maintenance crew inspect the area and determine if water intrusion is occurring. 

5. Mr. Merrick reported that he had researched the ski back area with Placer County, obtained a map of snow storage areas, and learned that Northstar had a conditional use permit for areas to store snow. He will meet with Northstar General Manager Tim Silva in September to go over the map and confirm that snow will be stored in the designated areas and not on the ski back this winter. 

Minutes of the May 30, 2008 Board of Directors meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the July financial statements prepared by Camco. It was noted on the year-to-date profit and loss statement that expenses exceeded income by over $81,000 largely from consulting services, legal, and snow removal expenses being over budget for the year. In reviewing the accounts receivable report it was noted that one owner was delinquent in their monthly assessments by over $1,200. Mr. Miller reported that they had been contacted and were sending a check to cover the balance. 

The Board reviewed the proposed fiscal 2009 budget. After discussion and changing the reserve allocation to a 6% increase and the monthly assessments to an 8% increase, it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the budget as presented. 

Mr. Thornton reported that the Securities and Exchange Commission had not yet released a prospectus on the corporate note investment with a guaranteed return on investment that he had planned to present to the Board. The report is expected to be released to the public in October. The association’s investment advisor and account will each be given a copy to review and provide an opinion to the Board.  

Detention pond and water runoff issues were discussed. It was decided to have a pest control company inspect the crawl spaces of units 3129-3131 for mold. Mr. Ireton’s extensive work on the detention pond water issues was complemented. It was suggested that he walk the area with the current Board of Directors and explain the detention pond issues he has been working on. He will be asked to serve as chair of a detention pond committee after his retirement from the Board. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to direct the association’s attorney to ask the property owner’s attorney for an extension of the agreement up to five years. 

The following summer/fall grounds and building maintenance issues were discussed:

1. Fuels management defensible space tree and brush removal will be done in the area adjacent to tower buildings 3157-3168 and 3169-3180 by Jorge Benuto’s labor crew. 

2. Repairs will be made to spalling concrete piers by the Camco maintenance crew. 

3. Treated timber curbing in certain areas of the Silver Strike parking lot is being installed by the Camco crew. 

The following site and building improvement items were addressed:

1. Contracts from Doc Gelso Construction and Ruppert Inc. to install a stairway and asphalt pathway to serve tower buildings 3145-3156 and 3157-3180 were reviewed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the bid from Ruppert Inc. Work will begin in mid August. 

2. Parking lot asphalt removal and overlay bids from Atlas Construction and Advanced Asphalt were reviewed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the bid from Advance Asphalt subject to pothole repairs and badly alligatoring areas being inspected by the contractor and property manager to ensure that sufficient prep work will be done to make the areas solid for the overlay to not deteriorate within a short time. An additional $5-10k was approved for subsurface preparation work. The contractor will be asked for a 10 year guarantee on the overlay work. 

3. Mr. Merrick reported that he had marked out with chalk the areas for the six dumpster enclosures.  MWA has completed plans for the dumpster enclosures. Contractor Jeff Cotton has been provided with the plans and will be asked to provide contracts to the board for the work. It was reported that the dumpster doors will be powder coated rather than allowed to rust as in The Rock center. Dumpster pads will be installed in advance of the asphalt overlay work. 

4. A bid from Aegis Electrical for pathway light fixtures is expected by mid August. Mr. Miller will forward the bid to the Board for review when received. 

5. Building body, trim, door, pickets, window frame color changes and a window replacement recommendation from Gaunt Zimmer architects were reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the body, trim, window frame colors and Loewen casement window replacement recommendations. The doors and pickets’ color will be decided later. A painter will be contacted to provide an estimate of the cost to sandblast and paint the body, trim, and window frames. The cost of replacing the trim with prepainted Hardy board will be researched. Window replacement will be coordinated with trim replacement. 

6. Replacement of front doors with fiberglass doors was discussed. Mr. Miller will contact B&G Building Supplies, obtain a catalogue, and provide it to Mr. Thornton to review and select a door. If possible a sample door will be on display for owners to inspect at the Annual Meeting. 

7. After discussion it was decided that landscaping of the common area would be done three years from now, after building and pathway light installation work is completed.  

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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